Memorandum

To:
Cape Elizabeth Town Council

From:
Michael K. McGovern, Town Manager

Re: 
Monthly Update 
Date:
June 10, 2013 

The past month has been busy with different events. 

A good crowd was present for Memorial Day.  Thank  you to all who  participated, to Jim Huebner, the chair of the day,  to Debra Lane who provided municipal coordination, to public works for getting ready the site of the parade and for preparing Riverside and other cemeteries, to the fire department for participating and for their open house, to the school department for the band and to the police department. 

Family Fun Day is this coming Saturday.  The co-chairs are Frank Butterworth and Ted Jordan.  The parade begins at 10 a.m. near the Cookie jar.

The Fire Department’s Appreciation Night was June 1st.  There were 110 personnel and significant others in attendance.  John Valley received the department’s top honor, the John Civile award.  William H. Jordan, Jr. was recognized for 45 years of service. 
There is an excellent exhibit this month at the Thomas Memorial Library of photography taken by Middle School students.

FEMA has provided us new very preliminary flood maps.  They have asked us not to share them with the public but they are available for public to see in accordance with the Maine public records laws.

The new market next to the high school driveway has applied for their building permit and we understand construction is hoped to begin in about two weeks.

The ship cove construction project at Fort Williams Park is nearing completion.  The pad has been rented three times in coming months and we anticipate it to be popular once the work is completed.

The Charles Road reconstruction/sewer rehab project is progressing well and will be complete by the end of July.

Bids will be opened on July 18th for the new sidewalk on Shore Road aside the two Fort Williams Park entrances. 
An employee appreciation day will be held on August 15, 2013.  Training will occur in the morning and a luncheon will be provided at noon.  The town office and the Thomas Memorial Library will be closed for the day.

We are receiving a new software program for the motor vehicle registration process at the town office.  Training has begun and the system is due to go live later this week. 

The library study committee visited three public libraries the week before last.

Library circulation is up 2% compared to a year ago.

The second greenbelt public forum is this Tuesday evening at the town hall. 

We have had 20 applications for short term rentals.

We will be receiving new voter machines from the state of Maine in July. 

Last week and this week, staff is attending the annual meetings of GPCOG, ecomaine and PACTs. 

I have resigned from the Muskie School Board of Visitors after six years on the board. 

